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The February 2018 meeting was held on 
Wednesday February 7, 2018 with eight 
members present.  
 
Trail Report: Trail conditions are once again 
very good with the snowfall that was received 
last week. The forecast is calling for a big warm 
up though, so ride while you can. All trails were 
groomed Monday and Tuesday. Please note that 
logging operations are ongoing on C4 in the 
Thorpe Vly/ Unclemier Road area. The trail is 
closed in this area. The Trail updates are 
available at the club’s Facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/OhioRidgeRiders 
 

 
 
The 2018 Poker Run was held on Saturday 
January 27, 2018. Mother nature dealt us a bad 
hand with rain and very warm temperatures the 
week before the event. Thin snow cover in the 
Poland/Cold Brook area made it necessary to 
complete the event by car for the most part.  

Winners this year were: 
1st place went to Deann Walters. 
2nd place went to Jon Pinnell and Al Sykes (tied). 
Worst hand went to Carol Loucks.  
Thank you to everyone who participated and to 
the club members that worked the event. 
 
Unfortunately we have received a complaint 
from a resident on Snyder Road (trail C4G) of 
sleds speeding by their home. They are 
concerned for their children and pets safety. 
Their dog was struck by a sled but fortunately he 
was not seriously hurt. Law enforcement has 
been made aware of the problem. Please 
remember to be respectful of our landowners by 
riding slowly by houses, staying on the trail, and 
keeping the stock pipes on. Loud sleds continue 
to be our #1 landowner complaint. 
 
The new raffle tickets are here and ready to be 
purchased. If you would like to purchase one or 
more, please send a check made out to ORRC for 
$100.00 each to: 
ORRC Secretary 
138 Kelley Road 
Ohio, NY 13324 
Your ticket stub will be mailed back to you. 
 

 
 
The next meeting will be Wednesday March 7, 
2018 at the Ohio Recreation Hall on Nellis Road 
at 7:30 PM. 
 

Be safe and Ride Right! 


